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LA341 PUBLIC QUESTIONS
A resident of West Ward asked for clarification on the allotments software purchased by the Council.
The Clerk explained that the software was a tool for efficiently managing allotments.

A West Ward resident asked if the Clerk could clarify the missing words from the Big Park Project Update report.

The Clerk explained that the item should have read Members named the park Centenary Park.
A West Ward resident asked for clarification on the devolvement of land to the Town, the Firle Road Pathway.

The Clerk explained that he has been informed that it is the pathways from Healthy Brow through to Firle Road, adjacent to the play areas and Mitcheldean.

A resident of North Ward asked that as Cllr Smith had been unavailable for the past few meetings, could he provide a report for Council concerning the Big Park Project 
Cllr Livings explained that as Lewes District Council sometimes took priority he had missed a few meetings. Also the next Council meeting he would be asked to update the Members on the project. If the resident had a particular question, then it may be possible to find an answer for them.
Clerk to notify Cllr. Smith

The North Ward resident also asked for the correct meaning of the word Purdah.

It was explained that there was ‘Political’ Purdah which is a period of six weeks when there are certain restrictions on the activities of the political parties involved in elections. This includes the attendance at public events.
LA342 TO CONSIDER APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

The following apologies were NOTED
Cllr Mrs. R Coles who is unwell
Cllr Mrs E Russell who was unwell
Cllr. Ms. J Harrison-Hicks had an urgent matter to attend to
Cllr A Smith was unwell.

Cllr Ms C Terry was unwell
Cllr J Livings substituted for Cllr Coles.

LA343 TO APPROVE & SIGN THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 4 NOVEMBER 2014
The Minutes of the meeting held on 4 NOVEMBER 2014 were AGREED and signed by the Chair as a true record.
Matters arising:
Cllr Mrs H Livings asked whether Cllr Ms. C Terry’s meeting attendance could be investigated.
LA344 CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

Peacehaven & Telscombe Football Club.

The club has a new Chairman Mr Brian Suckling. Who has taken over from Mr A Melbourne who resigned from the post due to family and business commitments.

Mr Suckling was to attend this evening to introduce himself but has to attend this evening’s match.

He has been given all the updated financial information and has been requested to attend a meeting with some form of offer to the Council to repay the outstanding amounts.

Community House

The firestopping has been completed.

The new kitchen Shutters should be completed this week. The contractor has been delayed at another site.
Allotments

On two occasions some sheds on the allotments have been broken into.

The police have been informed and today they have offered a supply of alarms for the plot holders.

These will be given out when the plot holders sign their agreement

LA345 TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS
There were declarations of interest from:

Cllr J Livings & A Sargent as members of the Big Park Project Board 
Cllr J Livings declared an interest in the Telscombe Town Council Grounds Contract item.

LA346
BIG PARK PROJECT UPDATE
The report was NOTED.

Cllr Mrs H Livings asked who gave permission for the skate park to be given away.
The Clerk explained that as part of the Big Parks Project works, a sum of money was set aside to clear the site including the play equipment and skate park.

The equipment had been sold but the buyer had trouble removing the items cancelling the sale.

Due to this and the current condition of the ramps following movement of the items around the site, it was felt that to give the items away would be a saving of over £2,000. Council will be asked to approve the disposal of this asset.
LA347 BUDGET UPDATE
The report was NOTED.

It was AGREED that the sentence ‘due to the departure of Mrs Bancroft’ should be removed from the report.
The software purchase was a Policy & Finance purchase not Leisure & Amenities.

Cllr Mrs H Livings asked if the income provided by the tennis court refurbishment would offset the losses from the new pitches being used.

The Head Groundsman explained that the loss of income from the new pitches on The Big Park was ongoing as one was still unusable due to a dispute between Southern Water and Lewes District Council.
LA348 STREET TRADING LICENSE
The report was NOTED 
Cllr J Livings commented that to ensure that this does not affect the Boot Sales would be to charge a nominal sum on entry.
This would entail the purchase of suitable plastic day-glow fencing, the increase in the number of stewards and provide information boards for the hirers. 
LA349 DEVOLUTION OF LAND
The report was NOTED 

Cllr J Livings explained that there were more benefits to the Town as the cost for the in house staff to carry out the work would be much less than the District Council contractors and this would reflect on the Council Tax once the special expenses had been removed.
Cllr Mrs E Merry also commented that the Council would then have more control over land in the Town.
LA350 WORKING PARTY AMALGAMATION
It was AGREED that the two Working Parties should amalgamate.
LA351 PROJECT UPDATE
The report was NOTED 
LA352 TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 
It was confirmed that the next meeting of the Leisure & Amenities Committee would be on Tuesday, 10 MARCH 2015 at 6.30pm.
In accordance with Standing Order No. 24 and the Public Bodies (admission to Meetings) Act 1960, Section 1 and in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted the public and press were excluded from the discussion of the following items.
LA353 THE ADOPTION OF PUBLIC OPEN SPACE AT BOVIS SITES
It was AGREED to recommend to the Policy & Finance Committee that the Town Council should adopt the public open space land in the Bovis Homes sites at the east of Peacehaven.
LA354 THE DELL PLAY AREA
It was AGREED to select HAGS/SMP as the preferred contractor to carry out the works to provide the Dell Toddler Play items.
Proludic would be altering the angle and the location of the cableway/zip line.
LA355 TELSCOMBE TOWN COUNCIL GROUNDS MAINTENANCE CONTRACT
It was AGREED to ratify the decision made to tender for the Telscombe Town Council grounds work contract.
Cllr. J Livings left the room during this discussion.
LA356 SELECTION OF CONTRACTOR FOR THE TENNIS COURT RESURFACING
It was AGREED to recommend to Policy & Finance that S & C Slatter should be the preferred contractor to install the new surfacing at the Tennis Courts.

A reserve should be put in place for the future resurfacing of the site. 
THE MEETING ENDED AT 7.50pm
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